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APPROVED:  7/11/17 
Holliston Board of Assessors 

May 9, 2017 
8:00 am Selectmen’s meeting room #105 

 
The meeting of the Board of Assessors was called to order at 8:00 am.  Present were:  Peter Barbieri, Vice Chair, John 
Cronin, Clerk and Kathryn Peirce, Principal Assessor.  
 

• Ms. Peirce confirmed a former employee has agreed to work approx. 32 hours/mo. during the month of May. 
 
• Ms. Peirce indicated she has received 3 applicants for the Asst. Assessor position.  She will interview these 

applicants and report back for BOA consideration. 
 

• BOA approved Report of Abatements totaling $14,313. 
 

• BOA approved Report of Motor Vehicle Abatements dated 5/5/17. 
 

• BOA approved Report of Abatement dated 5/5/17. 
 

• Approved application for Tax Deferral Application #6. 
 

• Denied Financial Hardship Application #7.  Income too high. 
 

• Approved Financial Hardship Application #4. 
 

• BOA met with Michael Feldman, CFO of Summit Pointe to discuss the status of properties and construction 
located off Highland St.  Mr. Feldman advised the BOA about the impact of any ATB ruling that may result in 
previous discounts being eliminated and full value being applied,  BOA to receive additional information 
regarding costs from Mr. Feldman.   
 

• Approved Meeting Minutes of Apr. 28th (amended), May 2nd and May 3rd.  Motion by P. Barbieri, seconded by J 
Cronin.  All in favor 2-0-0. 
 

• Meeting adjourned at 8:45 am.  Motion by J. Cronin, seconded by P. Barbieri.  All in favor 2-0-0. 
 

 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
       John Cronin, Clerk 
 

 

 


